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Chair Beidle, Vice Chair Klausmeier, and Members of the Committee, please be advised that the Baltimore City 
Administration (BCA) supports Senate Bill (SB) 213. 

 
SB 213 stipulates that families eligible for federal nutrition benefits who have children age 18 and under should receive 
supplemental funds during the months when their children are not in school (an additional $30/month in the summer and 

$10 in December). Many Baltimore City families rely on City Schools to ensure their children are getting the food they 
need, with 31,820 Baltimore children considered “food insecure,” meaning they do not have enough to eat and are 

uncertain where their next meal will come from.i The supplements provided by this bill would provide critical additional 

funds to Maryland families so they can buy healthy food. 
  

More than 28% of Baltimore City children live in “healthy food priority areas” (previously referred to as “food deserts”).ii 

While the National School Lunch Program provides nutritionally balanced, low-cost, or free lunches each school day, 
families – especially those living in healthy food priority areas – struggle to find, much less afford, nutritious meals for 

their children when schools are not in session. When healthy options are not affordable, families have no choice but to 

rely on the less expensive food options available to them, which tend to be high in sodium, saturated fat, and sugar. iii This 
poor nutrition can lead to children being under or over-weight, both of which are highly associated with weaker immune 

systems and greater potential for poor health outcomes such as hypertension, diabetes, and asthma.  Better nutrition would 
be a boon for Baltimore City children, one third of whom are either overweight or obese, and 20 percent of whom are 

diagnosed with asthma.iv,v Good nutrition is also associated with improved mood, better sleep, and even better brain 

functioning.vi Not only would this bill help families get enough to eat – it would help keep children healthier year-round.  
 

For the above reasons, the BCA respectfully requests a favorable report on SB 213. 
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